
COVID-19 is still raging, but academic libraries continue 

to persevere to serve their community in creative ways. 

By the time this newsletter is released, the Midwinter 

Conference will have taken place. This yearõs sessions 

focused on creative ways that libraries have been agile 

in pivoting on projects, enhancing the library 

experience for users, and making connections. I have 

no doubt it will be a great success. Thank you to the planning committee: Jill 

Locascio (chair), Bill Jones, Jennifer DeVito, Carrie Marten, and Jessica 

McGivney. Midwinter session recordings and slides are available on our 

website. SUNY Librariesõ creativity was also on display during SUNY 

Information Literacy Committeeõs Instruction Showcase in January. Check out 

the SILC blog for the showcase session recordings. 

Karen Gelles and her team are in the trenches with preparations for the 

Annual Conference taking place June 8-10 at Farmingdale State College. 

Presentation proposals are being accepted until February 22. The 

conference is being planned to be in-person, but a limited number of pre-

recorded presentation proposals will be accepted from presenters that are 

not able to travel to Farmingdale. Scholarships to fund attendance are 

available for new SUNYLA members (three years or less) and New York State 

library school students and recent graduates. And thereõs support for non-

SUNYLA events tooñall SUNYLA members have the opportunity to apply for 

Professional Development Grants. 

One of my primary goals as president was to update the SUNYLA website. Bill 

Jones and I have been working together to refresh sunyl.org with a modern  
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look and intuitive, accessible design. The new design went live in 

early February. We continue to make tweaks to make the website 

more accessible and other improvements. We hope you like it! 

Any feedback about the new website can be emailed to me. 

SUNYLAõs Mentoring Program is off to a great start. Many of you have answered the call about 

volunteering to be a mentor (thank you!). If you have not submitted a profile yet but still want to, don't 

worry, there is no deadline. I would like to get a large pool of mentors before we do a hard roll out in the 

fall. The LIS Student Sub-Committee will start advertising the program to library schools in the fall. Even 

though we are currently doing a soft roll out, we have already received applications from individuals 

looking for mentors. As mentee applications arrive, they are being matched with mentors. 

In an effort to express appreciation to our campus delegates, we held a raffle giving away three gift cards 

during Januaryõs Council Meeting. Congratulations to our winners: Carrie Fishner, Elizabeth Simmons, and 

Cynthia McKane. Due to the overwhelmingly positive feedback, we will be repeating this event at our next 

Council Meeting. 

All SUNYLA Council meetings are open to anyone within the membership to attend, either in-person or 

virtually. We hope to see you at our next meeting, which will take place March 25 at Farmingdale State 

College! 
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Professor of Library Science Teresa Ronning and Distinguished Professor of Library Science Joyce Miller have both 

retired as of August 31. Terry and Joyce joined the library faculty in 1995.  

Terry served as Library Division chair for 26 years and received the SUNY Chancellor's Award for Professional Service at 

SUNY Adirondack in 2008. She served as chair of the SUNY Council of Library Directors from 1999-2000. She also 

served as chair of Eastern NY Association of College and Research Libraries (ENYACRL) from 1997-1998. 

Joyce, who served as the Reference and Instruction Librarian, was awarded the President's Award for Senior Faculty in 

2011 and the Chancellor's Award for Excellence in Librarianship in 1999. She will continue working two days a week, 

assisting with research and instruction. 

Emily Goodspeed continues as Library Chair and Digital Services Librarian. 

Danielle Thomas has been hired as Research Services Librarian. She was a student assistant at the 

SUNY Adirondack Library starting in 2015, and graduated from SUNY Adirondack in 2017. She was 

hired as a part-time Library Specialist and also attended SUNY Plattsburgh's Branch Campus at SUNY 

Adirondack. She received her bachelor's degree in psychology in 2019, and became a full-time Library 

Services Assistant. While working full-time, she pursued a library degree. She received her Master's in 

Information and Library Science in August. She will be the Collection Development/Liaison Librarian for 

English, Social Sciences and Human Services Divisions and the Liaison Librarian for the Plattsburgh Branch Campus. 

Read Danielleõs library profile for more about her. Danielle is also the new SUNY Adirondack campus delegate to 

SUNYLA! 

A D I R O N D A C K 

Danielle Thomas  
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C A M P U S  N E W S  &  N O T E S 

This fall, we welcomed Maria Planansky in the role of Collection Management Librarian, previously held 

by former Scholes Library Director and Associate Dean Mark Smith before his retirement. Maria joined 

us from Chicago, where she recently completed her Master of Library and Information Science at 

Dominican University. She also has a B.A. in Political Science with a Philosophy minor from Beloit 

College. She is also serving as the librarian liaison to Political Science, Sociology, and Criminal Justice, 

as well as the Librariesõ Team Leader for the Collection Management Team. Mariaõs previous  

(Continued on page 4) 

A L F R E D  C E R A M I C S 

Mechele Romanchock 

Trudi Jacobson, Distinguished Librarian and Head of the Information Literacy Department at University at 

Albany retired in January 2022. Her career at UAlbany spanned 30 years. She was a driving force in 

shaping our current Information Literacy practice. We wish her the best in her next act. 

A L B A N Y 

Rebecca Nous 

Trudi Jacobson  

Danielle Thomas  

Maria Planansky  
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experience includes the Pritzker Military Museum and Library in Chicago and the Anti-Defamation League, where she 

facilitated research on extremists in the United States. Maria has enthusiastically joined the ongoing efforts to embody 

the AU Librariesõ Commitment to Anti-Racism and Anti-Oppression, especially in the area of helping us to create more 

inclusive collections. 

Engineering and Scholarly Communication Librarian Samantha Dannick recently partnered with Instructional Technology 

Specialist Meghanne Freivald on a UDL (Universal Design for Learning) Workshop for faculty on January 14th, 2022. 

Information Literacy Librarian Kevin Adams presented òLeveraging Faculty Relationships to Shift from One-Shots to 

Embedded Information Literacyó at the SILC Instruction Showcase on January 12th, 2022. 

Director of Libraries Mechele Romanchock presented òMentoring Student Workers for Job Readinessó at the hybrid 

Access Services Conference in Atlanta, Georgia on November 19th, 2021.  

Art Librarian John Hosford, kicked off a new season of installations in the Scholes Library Project Space with 

coordination of the exhibition, Close Knit. This exhibition featured the work of 

students enrolled in the Honors Crochet class, taught by Sara Kramer.  

The United Nations declared 2022 as the International Year of Glass (IYOG). The 

New York State College of Ceramics, with a strong legacy of glass art and 

engineering, and world round glass programs, will join the celebration and 

outreach regarding the history and impact of glass science and art. Librarian 

Samantha Dannick will serve as a communication coordinator regarding IYOG-

themed events, exhibits, and lectures planned by various departments around the 

campus.  

Outreach Event 

Alfred University Libraries welcomed back students this fall with an open house event that drew over 150 new and 

returning students. Held Saturday, August 21st, the open house featured a self-guided mini-golf òtouró of both Herrick 

Memorial Library and Samuel R. Scholes Library and free pinch pots and plants, as well as an introduction to the 

Personal Librarian Program. 

The Putt-Putt Golf Library òTouró took students through each floor of the building 

highlighting individual and group study spaces, the library òstacks,ó the NYSCC and 

University Archives, and other key offices such as Information Technology Services 

(ITS) and The Center for Academic Success (CAS). 

Another big draw for students was the free pinch pots and plant cuttings. In the 

spring of 2020, the Clay Collective organized AU students to make pinch pots as a 

welcome gift to incoming students this fall semester. Students at the Welcome 

Week open house event chose one of these pinch pots as a new home for their 

plant cutting. The plant cuttings came from òmother plantsó around Herrick and 

Scholes Libraries. They are started in used K-Cups from the librariesõ Keurig  

(Continued on page 5) 
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Putt-Putt hole on the óEngineering Flooró of 

Scholes Library 
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machine in an effort to reduce plastic waste. 

As a part of the event, students also met AU Librarians and learned about the 

Personal Librarian Program. All new students are assigned their very own 

Personal Librarian to be their initial contact for all their research needs as they 

start out at Alfred University. 
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Since our last submission, the Hinkle Library has added two new librarians. Ron Foster joined in the Fall of 2020 as the 

Instruction and Outreach Librarian. Ron received his MLS from the University at Albany. He came to Alfred State from 

SUNY Poly. Nick Cousino joined in the fall of 2021 in the position of E-Resources Librarian. He received his 

undergraduate degree from the University of Idaho and his MLIS from the University of Oklahoma. This is his first 

position after graduate school. 

During the first portion of the pandemic, the Hinkle Library closed our gallery space. However, the decision was recently 

made to begin allowing students and outside groups to display their projects and art in the library. This initiative was 

started with an exhibit of black and white photographs taken during the construction of the Alfred State Campus. 

On the topic of construction, the Hinkle Library underwent a SUNY Construction 

Fund project which began at the beginning of the summer of 2019 and 

concluded at the beginning of the fall 2020 semester. The main features of the 

work focused on the removal and replacement of curtain wall systems, storefront 

entry systems and exterior metal wall panels. The project disturbed hazardous 

materials in the walls and necessitated the abatement of the materials and 

replacement of roofing systems. This extended to the enhancement of structural 

framing at roof perimeter overhangs, and the construction of the lightning 

protection system. For the duration of this project, sheet rock and plastic was erected around the work so that the library 

could stay open and office space for the library staff was moved into the basement  

A L F R E D  S T A T E 

Nicholas Cousino  

transferring plants from k-cups to pinch pots 

B I N G H A M T O N 

Aleshia Huber 

Renovation Update 

The Science Library ground floor is now open to the public again. Its completed installation of compact shelving will 

temporarily hold all of the Bartle Libraryõs third floor collections while the third floor undergoes renovation.  

Staffing Changes 

Jillian Sandy and Elise Ferer are our new Instruction and Outreach Librarians. Jillian joins us from SUNY Corning 

Community College and has an MLIS from Kent State University and a Bachelor of Arts in English and Spanish from the 

University of Dayton. In prior roles, she worked in libraries including St. Maryõs College of Maryland, the University of 

Dayton, and the Dayton Metro Library systemõs bookmobile. Elise Ferer joins us from Rutgers University and has an MLIS 

from the University of Pittsburgh, a graduate certificate in instructional design from Drexel, an AAS from Parsonõs School 

(Continued on page 6) 
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of Design and a BA in Art History from Cornell. She previously worked at various academic libraries including Dickinson 

College and New York City College of Technology. 

Ruth Carpenter is our new Digital Scholarship Librarian. Ruth recently earned her MLIS from the University of Pittsburgh 

and also has a MA in English Language and Literature from the University of Maryland College Park. She has 

professional experience working in public libraries, and as a Binghamton undergraduate student she worked in Bartle 

Library as a circulation desk assistant. 

Bryan Field is our new Communications Officer. Bryan attended Christopher Newport University and Virginia Tech for his 

undergraduate and graduate work respectively. With a background in Communications Studies and Higher Education, 

and Student Affairs, Bryan has held professional positions in Admissions, Alumni Relations, Greek Life, and Residence 

Life working to build community among students. 

Longtime staff member Kay Glasgow has retired after working in the Libraries for 53 years! During that time, she has 

moved up in status and responsibility through positions in BSU (Bibliographic Searching Unit), Cataloging, ILL, Serials, 

Electronic and Continuing Resources, and Acquisitions. She has witnessed and participated in many changes and 

initiatives in Binghamton University Libraries. Kay was an integral player in the Libraries transition from a manual card 

catalog system to the GEAC system and migrations to NOTIS, ALEPH, and Alma. Kayõs impact on the accuracy of order, 

holdings, and bibliographic records, the Collections budget, and all the related detritus/minutia/herded cats she has 

tracked over the years is astounding. She has served as a reliable resource to so many staff and administrators who 

have learned to pay attention to her warnings about upcoming renewal issues, publisher instabilities, reminders of 

changes and cessations of journals and databases, egregious price increases, and budgetary landmines. She will be 

truly missed.  

Special Collections News 

Our Special Collections recently acquired a copy of the seven-

volume third octavo edition of Audubonõs Birds of America, 

published in 1859 in New York City. The collection, in its original, 

sturdy bindings, includes 500 colored plates ñ all hand-colored, 

printed lithographs ñ as well as Audubonõs detailed background 

text about each species, including the five that have never existed, 

such as the Carbonated Swamp Warbler. We held two events this 

past November to celebrate this recent purchase, an open house 

of the bookõs exhibit, ò(Re)presenting the Birds of Americaó, and 

an interactive talk, òThe Science in Scientific Collecting,ó with Bartle Professor Anne Clark from the Department of 

Biological Sciences. See more photos and information on the collection from the University News article.  

Other new Special Collections acquisitions materials are currently on display. Items 

include the hand-colored etching and aquatint pictured left, a James Gillray print 

spoofing the late 1790s Gothic novel craze in England; a 1696 book of recipes for food 

and medicine, William Salmonõs Family-Dictionary; samples from a collection of ten 

Japanese Buddhist amulet scrolls; several nineteenth-century storybooks and ABCs for  

(Continued on page 7) 

The Carbonated Swamp Warbler. Image Credit: Jonathan Cohen. 
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children; and the first book printed with moveable music type in America, an edition of the Psalms published in New 

York in 1767. More about Special Collectionsõ new acquisitions can be found on the Binghamton University Library 

News blog. 

The 16th-century music manuscript, Gradual of La Crocetta, left Special 

Collections for display at a Center for Medieval and Renaissance Studies 

(CEMERS) conference on October 22nd, òMedieval Cultural Heritage Around the 

Globe,ó and for a well-attended November 14th concert at St. Patrickõs Church in 

downtown Binghamton, where the Southern Tier Singersõ Collective performed a 

selection of chant music from the manuscript. 

Above is only a selection of the wide array of events Special Collections had this past semester. Check out the others on 

the Library News blog. 

B R O C K P O R T 

Dana Laird  

In October, Pam OõSullivan, Mary Jo Orzech, Ken Wierzbowski, and Dana Laird presented at the Stony Brook University 

Librariesõ 6th Annual Open Access Symposium. They discussed the libraryõs Institutional Repository migration from 

Digital Commons to SDR and SOAR. The group explained how and why the library migrated platforms, shared best 

practices, and discussed things that could have been done differently.   

B U F F A L O 

Molly Poremski  

Kim Plassche, Sr. Assistant Librarian (Sciences and Maps liaison) published the peer-reviewed article òExamining the 

Background, Duties and Perceptions of Todayõs Map Librariansó in the Journal of Map & Geography Libraries. 

Pam Rose, Coordinator, Web Services and Library Promotion serves as a volunteer with the Librarian 

Reserve Corp, a group formed in response to the overwhelming number of publications produced 

during the COVID-19 pandemic since March 2020. Along with a team of 13 other librarians all over 

the world, they screen citations for the World Health Organization weekly. As of November 2021, they 

touched over 65,000 articles for possible inclusion in the WHO COVID-19 research database, which 

serves as a primary evidence-based resource for scientists, health care researchers, and practitioners 

around the world. The WHO database received the Choice award from the American Library Association in December 

2021. Pam also completed a 6-week workshop on Systematic Reviews taught by the University of Michigan October 15-

November 18, 2021 for 20 credits from the Medical Library Association. Additionally, Pam received the Excellence in 

Library Service award from the Western New York Library Resources Council at the annual meeting on Sept. 30, 2021. 

Susan Davis, Associate Librarian and Acquisitions Librarian for Continuing Resources and Licensing Specialist is a 

member of the SUNYConnect Task Force and a member of the NASIG 2022 Conference Planning COVID subcommittee. 

As Chair of the Medical Library Association Membership Committee, Associate Librarian Nell Aronoff (Librarian and 

Liaison to the Jacobs School of Medicine and Biomedical Sciences) worked with other members of the committee to  

(Continued on page 8) 
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coordinate a virtual mentoring program called Colleague Connection. Over 100 people participated in the program this 

past year. 

Liz Stellrecht, Associate Librarian and Interim Head of the Health Sciences Library published two 

articles: 

Stellrecht, E., Schvaneveldt, N., & Theis-Mahon, N.R. (2021) Role of librarians and 

information professionals in identifying dPROs in the evidence. Journal of Evidence-

Based Dental Practice. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.jebdp.2021.101649   

Volman, E.L., Stellrecht, E., Scannapieco, F.A. (2021) Proven Primary Prevention 

Strategies for Plaque-Induced Periodontal Disease: An Umbrella Review. Journal of the 

International Academy of Periodontology, 23(4). 

University at Buffalo Interprofessional Education (IPE) Leadership Team has been selected as the 

2022 Interprofessional Group Recognition Award winners by the National Academies of Practice 

(NAP). Amy Lyons, Associate Librarian and Liaison to the School of Nursing, has been an integral 

part of the group and IPE program here at the university since the beginning. 

Mike Kicey, Sr. Assistant Librarian and Humanities Liaison published òOrdinary beauty: An 

unashamed manifesto for LibGuidesó in The Journal of Creative Library Practice, 29 November 

2021. 

Carolyn Klotzbach-Russell, Sr. Assistant Librarian, and Erin Rowley, Sr. Assistant Librarian and Head of Science and 

Engineering Library Services, along with Dr. Rachel Starry (former UB CLIR Fellow and current Digital Scholarship 

Librarian at UC Riverside) published their article òLibrarians in the LaunchPad: Building Partnerships for Entrepreneurial 

Information Literacyó in the Journal of Business & Finance Librarianship. The article describes how they partnered with 

UBõs Blackstone LaunchPad micro-credential program to develop a three-part workshop series, teaching students how 

to approach and interpret market research, patents and standards information and data visualization. Outcomes of their 

experience include successful student engagement, increased student awareness of significant library resources for 

entrepreneurship, and a stronger partnership between the library and Blackstone LaunchPad. 

Amy Lyons 

Join us in congratulating Christopher Hulsman, Electronic & Educational Resources Librarian, for completing his first 

renewal as faculty librarian at Butler Library! 

Congratulations also to Susan Jaworski and Cheryl Schoenhardt on their promotions to Library Clerk 3! Sue will be 

transitioning to Archives & Special Collections and Cheryl will be taking on additional duties related to resource sharing 

and collections. 

The Butler library received two significant donations in 2021. The Center for China Studies donated its collection of 

Chinese-language materials. These books will be available in our Global Lounge. We also received a series of significant 

donations to our Creative Studies collection from donors including Dr. Ruth Loomis and the Creative Education 

Foundation. 

(Continued on page 9) 

B U F F A L O  S T A T E 

Amy Rockwell 

Liz Stellrecht 
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Archives news:   

The SUNY Buffalo State, Archives & Special Collections Department has been awarded a $30,000 grant through the 

Western New York Library Resources Council (WNYLRC) to assist in digitizing the Buffalo Courier-Express Newspaper 

Collection.  

This grant funding will allow for the conversion of 235 microfilm reels spanning from September 11, 1968, to October 

16, 1977, and comprising nearly 200,000 images. This marks another milestone in the Archives and Special Collections 

Department's ambitious push to provide free and open access to the complete run of this valuable and unique historical 

material for researchers worldwide. The editions from 1977 to 1982 have already been digitized by the department 

through grant funding and are freely available through NYS Historic Newspapers. 

The SUNY Buffalo State, Archives & Special Collections Department began a new program highlighting new and 

significant collections through rotating exhibits. The spring 2022 semester highlights the work of Robert T. Coles, a 

groundbreaking and influential African American architect and activist that designed many Western New York buildings 

including the Merriweather Public Library, University at Buffaloõs Alumni Arena, Bidwell Post Office, and Johnnie B. Wiley 

Sports Pavilion. Coles was an architect by day and advocate by nightñSylvia and Robert Colesõ testimony as an 

interracial couple lead to the passing of a model anti-discriminatory housing law in the state of Massachusetts. Robert 

Coles passed away in 2020 and the Archive is honored to share his story with the students of Buffalo State and the 

surrounding community. More information on the Robert T. Coles Architecture Collection is available online.  

The staff at Delhi are sad to say goodbye to Associate Librarian Amanda Calabrese, but we wish her all the best as she 

embarks on her new adventures as Discovery and E-Resources Librarian at The University of Maryland, Baltimore 

Campus. 

Plans are in motion for our delayed-due-to-the pandemic 3rd annual Library Con, to be held on April 24th. We are very 

excited for this event that brings together students, faculty, and staff in a relaxed and fun environment that promotes 

engagement on a variety of levels. 

Resnick Library is pleased to host the South Central Regional Library Council traveling exhibit òImmigration in New York 

State, 1650-1950ó for the month of February 2022. You can view SCRLC's online version of the exhibit here. 

D E L H I 

Carrie Fishner 

Keri Thomas-Whiteside (North) was among three librarians selected for EBSCO funding for the 

SUNY Diversity, Equity & Inclusion Certificate Program through her work in the SUNY Libraries 

Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Task Force. The Task Force will also be presenting an update on 

February 28th (registration link).  

Barrett Gordon (City) and Jeremy Lyman (South) presented òVirtual What? 360 Who?ó at SUNY 

Erie Convocation in January. City campus is rolling out its updated "VR/AR Portal" for in-house 

use, and garnering interest among student and faculty in said technologies' use in the classroom  

(Continued on page 10) 

E R I E 

Keri Thomas-Whiteside  

Keri Thomas-Whiteside  
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and beyond, including faculty use of the now cataloged and loanable 360-degree 

GoPro cam, originally acquired through a Western New York Library Resource 

Council (WNYLRC) grant in association with its Empire State Immersive 

Experiences (ESIE) program. 

SUNY Erie is launching a new initiative to build community on campus called 

ProjectConnect, a peer-led program that helps students meet and get to know 

each other outside of their current social groups, while also building a stronger 

campus community. Facilitated by Allison (nee Fischer) Vazquez (City), sessions occur weekly for 5 or 

6 weeks, are short (lasting 1 hour each) and small with no more than 4-6 participants per group. 

Studies have shown that college students who participate in ProjectConnect love the program! The 

City, North and South Campus Libraries will provide space to hold these ProjectConnect groups in 

person. Initially, groups will be facilitated by SUNY Erie interns from the Student Access Center (SAC) 

and Occupational Therapy Assistant (OTA) Department. ProjectConnect is set to kick off the week of 

January 31st and will run for a total of six weeks. 

Ryan Grimmer (North) has departed SUNY Erie for a systems librarian position at Canisius College. Ryan served on the 

SUNYConnect Task Force. He also represented the library on Empire Library Delivery, SUNY Library Services, IDS, SUNY 

Shared Collections and was the libraryõs Alma administrator. We thank Ryan for his many contributions to the library and 

to SUNY. He will be missed.   

Grace Trimper (North) has departed from SUNY Erie for a full-time position at University at Buffalo in the University 

Archives as a Digital Archives Technician. We wish Grace the best of luck in her new role. 

SUNY Erie Community College has named Dr. David Balkin their 12th President. Dr. Balkin will 

assume the role of President on February 1, 2022. He replaces Interim President William Reuter, who 

will remain with the college during this transition. Dr. Balkin will be leaving his role as the Chancellor 

of the South Bend-Elkhart campus of Ivy Tech Community College in Indiana. Prior to his role at Ivy 

Tech Community College, he served as associate director of regional development and as the 

Managing Director of the Center for Nano Science and Technology (NDnano) at the University of 

Notre Dame. Dr. Balkin earned his Doctor of Philosophy in Materials Science and Engineering, and a 

Master of Science and Bachelor of Science in Metallurgical Engineering and Materials Science from the University of 

Notre Dame. He is also returning to his roots as he is a Williamsville native. 

SUNY Erie also named Dr. Adiam Tsegai as Provost and Executive Vice President on January 27, 2022. Dr. Tsegai had 

been serving in that role previously in an interim capacity.  

Allison Vazquez  

(l-r) Barrett Gordon, Jeremy Lyman   

David Balkin 


